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LBEDN Minutes

October 22, 2010

Minutes of the Meeting of the

Louisiana Board of Examiners in Dietetics and Nutrition

October 22, 2010
Attending:
Eve Dansereau Harmeyer, M.S., RD, LDN, Chairperson

Teena Doxey, RD, LDN, Public Member, Vice Chairperson
Paula Weeks, RD, LDN, Secretary/Treasurer
Debra L. Hollingsworth, Ph.D., RD, LDN, Board Member

Terry Compton, APRN, RN, MS, CDE, Board Member

Tavis Piattoly, RD, LDN, Board Member
Absent:
Robert Colligan, MD, Medical Advisor
Eve Harmeyer called the meeting to order at 1:03 p.m. in the Conference Room of the Board office located 18550 Highland Road, Suite B, Baton Rouge, Louisiana.  Emily Efferson, Administrator, and Jolie Jones, Administrative Assistant, were present for the meeting.

Roll call was conducted by Paula Weeks.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:
Martina Salles, MPH, RD, LDN, was present for the public portion of the meeting.
AGENDA:
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Paula Weeks and unanimously carried, to add “e. Schedule Public Hearing to Board/Staff Issues” and adopt the agenda as amended.
MINUTES:
Motion was made by Paula Weeks, seconded by Debra Hollingsworth and unanimously carried, to approve the minutes of the July 9, 2010 meeting as presented.
FINANCIAL:

a. Financial statement for the period ending June 30, 2010
Emily Efferson presented an overview of the finances for the 2009-2010 fiscal year.  The board ended the fiscal year with a positive balance of $3,157.99.
Board members requested that an additional $1,000.00 be added to the travel expense category in the budget.
b.
Compilation Report submitted by Michael Glover for the FY ending June 30, 2010
Emily Efferson presented the Compilation Report from Michael Glover, wherein no findings or adjustments were recommended for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2010.

c.
Board Meeting Reservations
Emily Efferson presented a recommendation for a board policy regarding board meeting reservations, as requested by Eve Harmeyer.  Board members requested that the following statement be added to the policies: “A hotel room can be reserved either the night before a board meeting or the night of the board meeting or in-state conference, based on the preference of the traveling board member.  Only one night of stay will be allowed for meetings beginning after 12:00 p.m.”
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Paula Weeks and unanimously carried, to adopt the board meeting reservation policies, with the change recommended.
BOARD/STAFF ISSUES:

a.
Election of Officers
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Paula Weeks and unanimously carried, to nominate and elect Paula Weeks as Chairperson, Terry Compton as Vice Chairperson, Tavis Piattoly as Secretary/Treasurer, and Teena Doxey as LDA Liaison.  All positions will begin on January 1, 2011.
b. Schedule 2011 Board Meetings
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Paula Weeks and unanimously carried, to schedule the following board meeting dates for 2011: January 7, March 29 (Lafayette), June 24, and October 21.  All meetings will be held on a Friday, beginning at 1:00 p.m. at the Board office in Baton Rouge, with the exception noted.


c.
Policy regarding re-issue of Provisional LDN licenses
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Tavis Piattoly and unanimously carried, to create a policy that a Provisional LDN license may be held five years from the date of issuance.
Motion was also made to uphold the original decision for denial of the reinstatement of Tracy Auld’s application and refund her initial license fee, as per her request.


d.
Law/Rule changes preventing non-licensed individuals from charging for diet advice, education, etc.

Tavis Piattoly will participate in the next Louisiana Dietetic Association (LDA) meeting and request to be put on the agenda to discuss the need for a lobbyist.

e.
Schedule Public Hearing
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Teena Doxey and unanimously carried, to schedule a public hearing for the proposed rule changes on January 7, 2011 from 12:00 – 12:45 p.m.  An email blast will be sent to licensees to direct them to the Board’s website to review proposed changes.
CORRESPONDENCE:

a.
Jennifer Callicoatte, LDN
A response letter should be sent to Jennifer Callicoatte noting that neither the Board’s Practice Act nor the Rules and Regulations of the Board govern this aspect of dietetic practice; however, allowing Licensed Dietitians/Nutritionists to accept verbal orders from physicians, nurse practitioners and physician assistants, etc., is a standard practice at most healthcare facilities.
Since written and verbal orders are a function of the Medical Staff, the Medical Staff at each individual healthcare facility would have to approve the request for Licensed Dietitians/Nutritionists to begin the practice of accepting verbal orders.

Once Medical Staff approval is granted, Licensed Dietitians/Nutritionists must follow the guidelines set forth by the facility and any governing or accrediting body associated with the facility.


b.
Yvette LeBlanc, LDN
A response letter will be sent to Yvette LeBlanc noting that the Board does not govern Certified Dietary Managers (CDM) or the Certified Dietary Managers scope of practice. You may want to address your concerns with the Louisiana Dietetic Association on this issue.


c.
Janie Smith
The Board re-issued a Licensed Dietitian/Nutritionist license for Janie Smith.
CONFERENCES:
CLEAR
Emily Efferson gave an oral report to the Board regarding her attendance at the CLEAR Conference.  She attended sessions regarding disciplinary action, complaints, and consent agreements.
Ms. Efferson was requested to send an email to the board members to consider adding an impaired professionals program to include in the rules changes, as well as a procedure on how to remove board members for poor attendance.

Ms. Efferson was also requested to send a letter to the Board’s physician member inquiring of his interest in serving on the board.

CITIZEN ADVOCACY CENTER (CAC): SCOPE OF PRACTICE, CONTINUING COMPETENCY, AND HEALTH CARE REFORM, NOVEMBER 11-12, 2010

Debra Hollingsworth will forward this program to the LDA President to see if they are interested in sending someone to this conference.
FARB, NEW ORLEANS, JANUARY 28-30, 2011
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Teena Doxey and unanimously carried, to send Terry Compton and Tavis Piattoly to the FARB Conference on January 28-30, 2011 in New Orleans, and pay all related expenses.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Teena Doxey and unanimously carried, to move in to Executive Session at 3:10 p.m. for the following reasons:

to discuss the character, professional competence, or physical or mental health of a person, provided that such person is notified in writing at least twenty-four hours before the meeting,

for discussion in regard to the report, development, or course of action regarding security personnel, plans or devices,

for investigative proceedings regarding allegations of misconduct, or any other matter now provided for or as may be provided for by the legislature.

Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Teena Doxey and unanimously carried, to come out of Executive Session at 4:12 p.m. to make the following motions:

a. License Problem(s)
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Paula Weeks and unanimously carried, to request a job description from J.M. to complete the application.  Motion was also made to send a letter of information to the Georgia Board of Examiners of Licensed Dietitians.
b. Injunction
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Tavis Piattoly and unanimously carried, to file an injunction for Complaint #2009-04.


c.
New Complaint #2011-03
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Terry Compton and unanimously carried, to accept complaint #2011-03 and send the employer a letter that respondent cannot perform nutritional services, individualized counseling, etc.


d.
Complaint #2010-13
Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Tavis Piattoly and unanimously carried, to request additional documentation regarding complaint and send for investigation if reviewing board member feels it is necessitated after receipt of documentation.

e.
Review of Applications
Motion was made by Tavis Piattoly, seconded by Paula Weeks, and unanimously carried, to accept and approve the applications for the LDN License for the following:

Chandler, Melanie


2256

Mascari, Jamie


2257
Merrill, Jody



2258

LeClair, Laurie


2259
Chandra, Sheila


2260

Hood, Jessica


2261

Schwartz, Carli


2262

Rebello, Candida


2264
Christiansen, Jamie

2265

McFadden, Katherine

2266

Richard, Sharice


2267

Williams, Brandy


2268

Schneider, Donna M.

2269

Ariff, Sarah G.


2270

Tessmer, Patricia L.

2271

Robert, Julina


2272

Bourque, Tammy Dore’

2273

Camel, Simone Perette

2274

Harmon, Lisa M.


2275

Vadivelu, KalpanaDevi

2276

Motion was made by Teena Doxey, seconded by Debra Hollingsworth, and unanimously carried, to accept and approve the applications for the Provisional LDN License for the following:

Guidry, Kira



2263
Motion was made by Terry Compton, seconded by Paula Weeks, and unanimously carried, to upgrade the following licenses to Dietitian/Nutritionist:
Johnny, Mathilda


2142

Dugas, Angelle


2251
Gilbert, Emily


2250
Motion was made by Tavis Piattoly, seconded by Debra Hollingsworth, and unanimously carried, to reinstate the following licenses:
Richard, Vanessa


2029

Engemann, Kacie


1983
Mostek, Adrienne


2069

Wall, Catherine


645
O’Brien, Jane F.


490

Smith, Janie D.


279

Hampton, Haley


2184

Zweigle, Jennifer


911

Motion was made by Debra Hollingsworth, seconded by Teena Doxey and unanimously carried, to adjourn the meeting at 4:15 p.m.
________________________________
_________________________________

Eve Dansereau Harmeyer, MS, RD, LDN
Teena Doxey, RD, LDN

Chairperson




      Vice-Chairperson
